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January 29, 2019 
 
 
 
A Forever Recovery (SA0130102) 
Pamela Anderson, Program Director 
216 St Mary’s Lake Road 
Battle Creek, MI 49017 
 
SUBJECT: Pre-license survey inspection for A Forever Recovery (SA0130102) 
 
 
Dear Ms. Anderson: 
 
A state pre-license survey was conducted on January 24, 2019 at A Forever Recovery 
(SA0130102), located at 216 St Mary’s Lake Road, Battle Creek, MI 49017.   
 
Participants included: 
• Pamela Anderson, Program Director 
• Joe Guajardo, Clinical Supervisor 
• Gina Nicholas, Director of Medical Services 
• Kelly Moore, Regulatory Officer, LARA, State Licensing Section 
 
Based upon the state licensure survey inspection findings, A Forever Recovery is in 
substantial compliance with MCL 333.6201 through MCL 333.6251 and/or the Michigan 
Administrative Rules R325.1301 through R325.1399 for Substance Use Disorder 
facilities, as applicable.  A three-month temporary license will be issued by the department 
for Residential Detoxification.  An unannounced post-licensure survey will be conducted 
within the next three months to verify compliance with the administrative regulations. 
 
 
 

Kelly Moore, Regulation Officer 
Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
State Licensing Section 
moorek20@michigan.gov  
(P): 517-281-2756 

 

 

 


